
 

 

11 June 2025 

 
 

 

 

Dear  

Local Government Official Information Request 

Thank you for your request for information from Council. All requests to the Council for information 
are required to be considered in accordance with the Local Government Official Information and 
Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA).  More information about how the Council handles LGOIMA requests 
can be found in the Council’s LGOIMA Request Policy which is available on the Council’s website. 

Your request for information was received on 12 May 2025 and requested information about 
funding and users of the Marton Pool. Your questions and our response can be found below: 

Question:  
I would like to know where I could find the transactions on the Special Reserve accounts 
that the Council has. They are listed in the LTP. If they are not in the LTP, can I please have 
a copy of the transactions for the last year?  
The funds I am particularly interested in are as follows; 

 Rural land subdivision 
 Rural housing loan 
 Revoked Reserve land 
 Marton land subdivision 
 Haylock Park 
 General Purpose 
 Aquatic 
 Marton Marae 

 
Response: 
Of the reserves that you have enquired about, the following reserves had no transactions 
against them for the 23/24 Financial Year: 

 Rural housing loan 
 Revoked Reserve land 
 General Purpose 
 Aquatic 
 Marton Marae 

 
The following reserves did have transactions for the 23/24 Financial year, and these are 
detailed as follows: 

 Rural land subdivision – Interest credited $6,138.00 



 Marton land subdivision – Interest credited $13,811.00, noting that the published 
23/24 Annual Accounts incorrectly show $7K of withdrawals attributed to this 
reserve in error and this will be rectified in the 24/25 Annual Accounts. 

 Haylock Park – Interest credited $943.00 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602. 

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information requests, 
where appropriate. Our response to your request will be published shortly at 
https://www.rangitikei.govt.nz/council/about/contact-us/official-information with your personal 
information removed. 

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact Alicia Hansen 06 327 0099. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Katrina Gray 
Group Manager Strategy, Community & Democracy 


